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Mr. Nikhil Jain SUB: RECALL OF CIRCULAR DATED 20.05.2024
Honorary Secretary
9810693383 Respected Sir,
R T Several concerns were earlier raised by the Executive Committee
Joint Secretary of the SCAORA, regarding the listing of matters before the Hon’ble
9891050603

Supreme Court during the ongoing Summer Vacations, 2024 and
wherein certain emergent directions were solicited from your end to the
Registry, to ensure that while the matters are taken up by the respective
Benches in the Summer Vacation, no member of the Bar faces any
inconvenience as well, and the listing of matters and their adjudication
is streamlined for all concerned.

However, a Circular dated 20.05.2024 has been issued stating that
some of the matters that were either not ready for listing or are connected
matters will not be listed on notified dates. These matters will either be
listed in the later part of the vacation with advance notice, if found in
order or along with their main matters, whenever the main
matter is listed.

It is asserted that the summer vacations have already begun and
most of the members of the bar have planned their summer break, in line
with the vacation bench list. Therefore, any change in the same after the
last working day will cause unnecessary stress and discomfort to the
lawyers.

As a matter of fact, most of the members of the bar have left for
their home town, therefore it is neither feasible nor practical to issue
such changes at the last hour.

" You are therefore requested to recall the Circular dated
20.05.2024 at the earliest.

Thanking you in anticipation.
NIKHITYJAIN
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